

2602 Jackson Bluff Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32304, (850) 891-4YOU (4968), talgov.com

March 4, 2007

VIA ELECTRONIC MEANS - NO HARD COPY TO FOLLOW

Mr. Jeffery F. Koerner, Administrator Permitting North Section Bureau of Air Regulation Florida Department of Environmental Protection 2600 Blair Stone Road, MS # 5505 Tallahassee, FL 32399-2400

RE: Project No. 129001-008-AC

Sam O Purdom Generating Station

Bart Applications

Dear Mr. Koerner:

We are in receipt of your letter dated March 1, 2007 concerning the City's plans to retire Purdom Unit 7 no later than December 31, 2013. Your understanding is correct that the City plans on retiring this unit from service no later than December 31, 2013.

Please advise if you have any questions.

- 2/12/11/11

Robert E. McGarrah

Manager Power Production

Cc: Kevin Wailes

Gary Brinkworth
John Powell

Gordon King



Florida Department of **Environmental Protection**

2600 Blair Stone Road, MS#5505 Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Charlie Crist Governor

Jeff Kottkamp Lt. Governor

Michael W. Sole Secretary

March 1, 2007

Electronically Sent - Return Receipt Requested Mr. Robert E. McGarrah, Production Superintendent City of Tallahassee, Electric Utilities 2602 Jackson Bluff Road Tallahassee, Florida 32304

Re: Project No. 1290001-008-AC Sam O. Purdom Generating Station **BART** Application

Dear Mr. McGarrah:

On January 31, 2007, we received your application for Best Available Retrofit Technology (BART) for Unit 7 in accordance with Rule 62-296.340, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.). On February 14, 2007, we received a facsimile of an earlier letter dated January 24, 2007 indicating your intent to comply with the BART requirements by shutting down Unit 7 before December 31, 2013. Currently, it is your tentative plan to shutdown Unit 7 by March of 2011. Based on this information, the Department intends to issue a federally enforceable permit requiring the permanent shutdown of Unit 7 on or before December 31, 2013. If your plans to permanently shut down Unit 7 change, you must take the following actions before December 31, 2013: submit a BART application; obtain an air construction permit authorizing the BART control strategies; implement the BART control strategies; and demonstrate compliance with the BART standards.

If this is not your intent, please contact me by March 15th. Otherwise, we will proceed accordingly. If you have any questions, please contact me at 850/921-9536.

Sincerely,

Jeffery F. Koerner, Administrator Permitting North Section

Bureau of Air Regulation

This document was sent electronically to the following people:

cc: Mr. Robert McGarrah, City of Tallahassee, Electric Utilities (McGarraR@talgov.com)

Mr. John Powell, City of Tallahassee, Electric Utilities (powelli@talgov.com)

Mr. Ken Kosky, Golder Associates Inc. (ken kosky@golder.com)

Mr. Gregg Worley, EPA Region 4 (worley.gregg@epamail.epa.gov)

Mr. Dee Morse, NPS (dee morse@nps.gov)

"More Protection, Less Process" www.dep.state.fl us

Adams, Patty

From:

Koerner, Jeff

Sent:

Thursday, March 01, 2007 4:00 PM

To:

(McGarraR@talgov.com); John Powell (powellj@talgov.com); Ken Kosky (ken kosky@golder.com); Gregg Worley (worley.gregg@epa.gov); Dee Morse

(dee morse@nps.gov)

Cc:

Adams, Patty

Subject:

Sam O. Purdom Generating Station, Project No. 1290001-008-AC, BART Application

Attachments:

Purdom BART - RFI.pdf



Dear Sir:

Please send a "reply" message verifying receipt of the attached document. This may be done by selecting "Reply" on the menu bar of your e-mail software and then selecting "Send". We must receive verification of receipt and your reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify receipt of the document.

The documents may require immediate action within a specified time frame. Please open and review the documents as soon as possible.

The document is in Adobe Portable Document Format (pdf). Adobe Acrobat Reader can be downloaded for free at the following internet site:

http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep.html.

The Bureau of Air Regulation is issuing electronic documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of hard copies through the United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering community. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the Engineer-of-Record.

Thank you,

DEP, Bureau of Air Regulation

Adams, Patty

From: Mcgarrah, Rob [McGarraR@talgov.com]

Sent: Thursday, March 01, 2007 4:33 PM

To: Koerner, Jeff; Powell, John; ken_kosky@golder.com; worley.gregg@epa.gov; dee_morse@nps.gov

Cc: Adams, Patty

Subject: RE: Sam O. Purdom Generating Station, Project No. 1290001-008-AC, BART Application

Tallahassee has received this e-mail.

Rob McGarrah, Manager Power Production City of Tallahassee Electric Utility 2602 Jackson Bluff Road Tallahassee, FL 32304 850-891-5534 (o) 850-891-5162 (fax) mcgarrar@talgov.com

From: Koerner, Jeff [mailto:Jeff.Koerner@dep.state.fl.us]

Sent: Thu 3/1/2007 3:59 PM

To: Mcgarrah, Rob; Powell, John; ken_kosky@golder.com; worley.gregg@epa.gov; dee_morse@nps.gov

Cc: Adams, Patty

Subject: Sam O. Purdom Generating Station, Project No. 1290001-008-AC, BART Application

<< Purdom BART - RFI.pdf>>

Dear Sir:

Please send a "reply" message verifying receipt of the attached document. This may be done by selecting "Reply" on the menu bar of your e-mail software and then selecting "Send". We must receive verification of receipt and your reply will preclude subsequent e-mail transmissions to verify receipt of the document.

The documents may require immediate action within a specified time frame. Please open and review the documents as soon as possible.

The document is in Adobe Portable Document Format (pdf). Adobe Acrobat Reader can be downloaded for free at the following internet site:

http://www.adobe.com/products/acrobat/readstep.html.

The Bureau of Air Regulation is issuing electronic documents for permits, notices and other correspondence in lieu of hard copies through the United States Postal System, to provide greater service to the applicant and the engineering community. Please advise this office of any changes to your e-mail address or that of the Engineer-of-Record.

Thank you,

DEP, Bureau of Air Regulation